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Item 9 of the provisional agenda
Any other business
		Entry into force of a Polish law to indicate the owner of the dangerous goods in documents in accordance with Chapter 5.4
		Transmitted by the International Union of Railways (UIC), the International Road Transport Union (IRU) and the European Chemical Industry Council (CEFIC)[footnoteRef:2], [footnoteRef:3]** [2: 		In accordance with the programme of work of the Inland Transport Committee for 2016-2017, (ECE/TRANS/2016/28/Add.1 (9.2)).]  [3: 	**	Circulated by the Intergovernmental Organisation for International Carriage by Rail (OTIF) under the symbol OTIF/RID/RC/2017/11.] 

		Introduction
1.	Both the 101st session of the Working Party on the Transport of Dangerous Goods (WP.15) (Geneva, 8 to 10 November 2016) and the 7th session of the RID Committee of Experts’ standing working group (Prague, 22 to 24 November 2016) looked at the issue referred to above on the basis of proposals from the International Road Transport Union (IRU) and the International Union of Railways (UIC).
2.	At both WP.15 and the 7th session of the RID Committee of Experts’ standing working group, the government of Poland announced that the questions and problems in connection with the entry into force of the law would be noted and that investigations would take place to find the best solution both for the industry and to facilitate international trade.
3.	At both meetings, the representative of the European Union said that several members had complained and that an official procedure between the European Union and Poland would be initiated.
4.	The relevant statements are set out in paragraphs 37 to 43 of the report of the 101st session of WP.15 (document ECE/TRANS/WP.15/235) and in paragraphs 4 to 14 of the draft report of the 7th session of the RID Committee of Experts’ standing working group (document OTIF/RID/CE/GTP/2016-B).
5.	In the meantime, IRU has become aware that in the framework of a so-called "Transportation Package", Poland is planning further measures for certain dangerous goods for tax reasons, such as special reporting and monitoring obligations for consignors, carriers and consignees, using global positioning system, among other things.
		Proposal
6.	The International Union of Railways (UIC), the International Road Transport Union (IRU) and the European Chemical Industry Council (CEFIC) request Poland and the European Union to provide up-to-date information on the status of the investigations and the official procedure. Poland is also asked to provide more information on the measures planned for dangerous goods in the framework of the "Transportation Package".
			
2	
	3
image1.wmf

